
  

 

            
                                                                                                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parkfield Community School Newsletter 

Friday 12th February 2021 

December 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a half term! I think we are all ready for a break! I can truly say that this has been the most 

exhausting half term of my career and being a parent too during this very difficult time has been just 

as exhausting! My heart-felt sympathy goes out to you all!    

This half term has seen the most extraordinary coming together of our school workforce to ensure you 

and your children get the very best. The senior leaders, teachers, teaching assistants, site staff, 

pastoral team, cleaners, kitchen staff, office staff, IT technicians, midday supervisors, have all worked 

incredibly hard in their various roles to keep the children and staff on site safe, happy and enjoying 

their learning.   

To add to this, it is important to mention the amazing teachers and my senior leadership team who, when 

working from home, have been literally glued to their computers for the 6 weeks. You may not have seen 

many of them this term, but the lessons that they have been planning have been fabulous and so well 

received by you all. You do not see the many, many hours they spend getting these lessons right for your 

children, along with the Teams meetings and phone calls they have with each other through the day and 

night to make sure you and your children are safe, happy and successful. They deserve a very well-

earned break over half term to recharge and be ready for the next half term. With this in mind, there 

will not be any lessons set over the half term period, so please enjoy your rest too!!!   

This week, many parents have been asking myself, or indeed contacting the school regarding when school 

will be open fully again. If you are not aware, Boris Johnson has told MPs this week that the Government 

hopes to start reopening English schools on 8th March, depending on factors including the rate of 

vaccination amongst priority groups. He said the Government will tell teachers and parents when schools 

in England can reopen "as soon as we can" but would not guarantee that this would be before the Easter 

holidays. The Prime Minster has told the country he will set out his “roadmap out of lockdown” the week 

beginning the 22nd of February and of course we will continue to update you when we get more 

information.   

Please note, if your child develops symptoms, or tests positive within 48 hours of being in school on 

Friday 12th February, please contact us on the email below, so we can trace the close contacts. This will 

be monitored by myself until Monday 15th February. There is no need to contact the school after this 

time.   

covid@parkfield.excelsiormat.org 

 

Lastly, please remember that the first day back after half term, the 22nd of February, is a staff 

training day and school will be closed to all pupils and staff.   

Have a fabulous half term, stay safe and take care of yourselves and your loved ones.   

Best wishes,   

James Wright   

Head of School   
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Let’s get talking! 

 
Do you ever ask your child what they have been learning in school only to be told “nothing” or “I 

can’t remember”? We do teach them, we promise! We are also working hard to develop oracy 

skills across school. Oracy simply means the ability to communicate effectively using spoken 

language. To help with this, each year group will provide a question about that week’s learning to 

help get the conversation started. 

Year 1 What have learnt about Chinese New Year? 

Year 2 How do you think the Crow felt about his journey? 

Year 3 In what ways can we look after our teeth? 

Year 4 Why is Antarctica so special?  

Think about what you have learnt in your topic. Can you teach someone at home 5 

interesting facts about Antarctica? 

Year 5 What is thermal conductivity? 

Year 6 Can you describe the different roles of bacteria in the body? 

Please let us know if it is useful and helps your child to talk about their learning. 

 

For World Book Day on March 4th children will be invited to decorate a potato 

as a book character. 

 There will be some potatoes available in school, Parents can collect one for 

their child to decorate.  

Children are NOT REQUIRED to wear a costume on this day. 

 

September 2021 Nursery admissions 
If your child was born between  

1 September 2017 and 31 August 2018  

you can apply for a nursery place for your child to attend Parkfield 

Community School, starting in September 2021. 

Application for Nursery places are made to the school directly. 

Please pick up a Nursery application form from the School Office, 

or use the link below for the nursery application form on our school 

website: 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=f8iTjdbXhkGJDi2gvFVjDV32YlBranhCj

5lT4UsqtdFUNEFEQjJBRjVBRURHQlgxTjY5TzIwTVc5QS4u 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3Df8iTjdbXhkGJDi2gvFVjDV32YlBranhCj5lT4UsqtdFUNEFEQjJBRjVBRURHQlgxTjY5TzIwTVc5QS4u&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cdaec93fadba54254a34608d8ccd0bfbf%7C8d93c87fd7d64186890e2da0bc55630d%7C0%7C0%7C637484544228400898%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=emDq6FJ3FHbW5AV9ySF0VLZo91StIQeyezGVmxddd4o%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3Df8iTjdbXhkGJDi2gvFVjDV32YlBranhCj5lT4UsqtdFUNEFEQjJBRjVBRURHQlgxTjY5TzIwTVc5QS4u&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cdaec93fadba54254a34608d8ccd0bfbf%7C8d93c87fd7d64186890e2da0bc55630d%7C0%7C0%7C637484544228400898%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=emDq6FJ3FHbW5AV9ySF0VLZo91StIQeyezGVmxddd4o%3D&reserved=0

